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MINUTES OF THE 

MOUNT HOLYOKE COLLEGE

STUDENT-ATHLETE ADVISORY COMMITTEE (SAAC)

Sunday, May 1, 2011 – Kendade 305 – 7 p.m.

Participants:

Annabel Barrett, Basketball (26)

Christine Chancy, Basketball (34)

Tricia Chase, Basketball (13)

Deanna Hart, Crew (14)

Cori Magnusson, Crew (27)

Stephanie Roses, Crew (25)

Carol Still, Crew (35)

Lucia Garcia, Cross Country (12)

Liz MacLauchlan, Cross Country (24)

Ella Pittman, Equestrian (23)

Hayley Streibich, Equestrian (18)

Flynn Vickowski, Equestrian (17)

Annie O’Byrne, Field Hockey (33)

Stephanie Slysz, Field Hockey (16)

Liz Holsing, Lacrosse (3)

Jeannie Petersen, Lacrosse (21)

Danielle Lee, Soccer (20)

Kiana Lussier, Soccer (29)

My-Linh Nguyen, Squash (19)

Shara Robertson, Squash (22)

Paulina Rojek, Squash (15)

Nora Cunningham, Swimming & Diving (10)

Isa Wismann-Horther, Swimming & Diving (5)

Miki Yoshida, Swimming & Diving (6)

Nahree Han, Tennis (7)

Maya Sayarath, Tennis (4)

Jacinta Edebeli, Track and Field (11)

Ahlem Nadifi, Track and Field (30)

Kathryn Brummer, Volleyball (1)

AnnElizabeth Konkel, Tennis (2)

Emily Eshleman, Training Room (31)

Lori Hendricks, Athletics Administration

[Note:  These minutes contain only actions taken (format votes or stated “sense of the meeting.”)  While certain items on the committee’s agenda were acted on at various times throughout the meeting, all final actions within a given topic are combined in these minutes for convenience of reference.]

The meeting was called to order at 7:01 p.m. eastern time by the chair, Christine Chancy.  All members were present as noted above.  The following members had unexcused absences:  Felicitas Gerlach (golf) and Alex Irish (golf).
1. Welcome and introductions. 
· Ms. Chancy brought the SAAC to order and welcomed representatives.
2. Approval of the Sunday, April 17, 2011 minutes.
It was VOTED

“That the minutes of Sunday, April 17, 2011 minutes be approved as distributed.”
3. Approval of the 2011-2012 Game of the Week schedule.
After consulting with their respective coaches, representatives voted to approve the proposed Game of the Week schedule for the 2011-2012 academic year.  

4. Call for volunteers for Scholar Athlete Reception.
Ms. Still requested that representatives volunteer and encourage their teammates to volunteer to set up for the Scholar Athlete Reception on May 5, 2011 at 2:30 p.m.  Ms. Konkel, Ms. Chase, and Ms. Lee all volunteered their help.
5. Debrief of joint Club Sports Council and SAAC meeting.
Overall the representatives came away from the joint meeting with a positive attitude.  They agreed that it was a great way to meet new people on campus and enter into dialogue with non-varsity student-athletes with similar issues and concerns as student-athletes on varsity teams.  It was suggested that the meetings become more regular as opposed to just once a year, so topics aren’t repeatedly discussed and not acted upon.  One specific topic of discussion was receiving academic credit for participation in a club sport.  The Club Sports Council was interested in exploring this issue more, and it was clarified that the topic is out of the hands of the student-athletes themselves.  It has been an administrative decision to not award academic credit to student-athletes who participate in club sports.
6. Debrief on the NCAA Winning Careers in Athletics.
During the Final Four NCAA Women’s Basketball Championships in Indianapolis in the beginning of April, Ms. Christine Chancy and Ms. Tricia Chase attended a conference hosted by the NCAA titled “Winning Careers in Athletics.”  Ms. Chancy and Ms. Chase shared their experience and what they found most valuable about attending the conference.  What they stressed is listed below:
· The importance of establishing a mentor in both one’s personal life and career;
· Understanding one’s own strengths and weaknesses and learning how to turn one’s weaknesses into strengths;
· Developing career values;
· Thinking about the “little things” that make individuals stand out;
· Staying true to one’s self and remembering one’s values; and
· Trying everything once.
Ms. Chancy and Ms. Chase specifically enjoyed:

· Hearing the speakers’ personal stories;
· Interacting with other student-athletes from Division I, II, and III schools;
· Being able to speak with a variety of influential women in athletics; and
· Attending the NCAA Division I championship game.
7. Subcommittee Accomplishments of Spring 2011 & Anticipated Activities for Fall 2011.
· Health and Safety
       The subcommittee chair reported that the Health and Safety Subcommittee had successfully handled arranging posters for the Lyon’s Den.  She reported that for the Fall of 2011, the subcommittee planned to further discuss the need for a nutritionist and/or a strength and conditioning coach for varsity athletes.
· Admissions and Recruiting
      The subcommittee chair reported that Experience MHC had been a successful event for the spring of 2011.  Emphasis in the fall will be placed on the weekends of Focus on Athletics and Focus on Riding.  The subcommittee also plans to order a Welcome Banner for Kendall, explore the possibility of an “Ask a Student-Athlete” website for prospective students, and add a September issue to the monthly newsletter.

· Diversity and Inclusion
      The subcommittee chair reported successful first ever Half-Time Shows at spring sporting events in 2011.  The subcommittee plans on discussing “what it takes to win” with international student-athletes in the fall.

· Marketing and Promotions
      The marketing and promotions subcommittee chair reported that the kits for the Game of the Week are now complete.  In the fall, the subcommittee plans to help with Family and Friends weekend (specifically the varsity games that weekend and the tailgate) and open a discussion about a competitive aspect to the Game of the Week.

· Legislation
      The subcommittee chair for legislation discussed the possibility of explaining the legislation more clearly and, after voting has occurred, breaking down the votes statistically to see how people voted by team.
8. Announcements.
· The SAAC congratulated Ms. Edebeli for her NEWMAC shotput record and for breaking a school record, too!
9. Future Meetings.
· Sunday, September 11 from 7-8 p.m. (Kendade 305).  Subcommittees will have time to meet.

10. Adjournment.  The meeting was adjourned by Ms. Chancy at 7:45 p.m.

#  #  #  #  #
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